NORTH CAROLINA MOVERS ASSOCIATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING JANUARY 24, 2024 University Club Raleigh, NC

Call to Order Time:	David Rushing
Roll Call	Pam Stanley
Minutes October 26 October 28	Pam Stanley
Treasurer's Report 2023 Year End Treasurer's Report Convention Check-up 2024 Treasurer's Report	Paula West
Committee Reports By-Laws Convention Legal/Legislative/Insurance Mentor Committee Military Affairs New Members Development/ Corporate Sponsorship Scholarship Seminar Training Executive Director	Kristie Allen Pam Stanley David Rushing Paula West/Maegan Allison, Lucky Anneheim Dean Barrett/ Lucky Anneheim/Kristie Allen Cliff Crabtree Thomas Kiser, Jr. Les Wilson/ Momo Martinez Brock Abbey, Lisa Rivard Chris Barringer/Nick Fincher Pam Stanley
New Business MRT Electronic Mileage Board Vacancy Bill Lovejoy Talk	Pam Stanley David Rushing Pam Stanley
Old Business	
Executive Session	
Adjourn Time	

North Carolina Movers Association

1st Quarter 2024 Military Committee Update

DPS annual rate filing

Round 1: 18 February 24 (6:00 PM CST) - 23 February 24 (6:00 PM CST)

Round 2: 17 March 24 (6:00 PM CST) – 22 March 24 (6:00 PM CST)

New provision in Advisory 24-0031 states that "TSPs must file bids on the appropriate Market, Code of Service, and channel in Rd1 to file bids in Rd2".

Army storing soldier's belongings

Effective 1 Oct 23, the Army has ended a major program that allowed soldiers to store their HHG's and POV's while they are away from home for extended periods of time. Army Sustainment Command, which oversees logistics for the Army, discontinued the use of funds across the service to store vehicles and other goods owned by soldiers while they are deployed. Army planners are drafting a policy that would enable storage at no cost to soldiers. It is not clear whether funding was discontinued for all types of deployments or only for soldiers on temporary duty (TDY). In the meantime, soldiers are authorized to store their vehicles in motor pools.

GHC Update

Al Thompson "stepped down" as CEO of HomeSafe Alliance on or around 19 December 23. Bobby Nicholson, VP of Operations at KBR was appointed new CEO effective 1 January 24.

USTRANSCOM announced in early January that an information systems technology glitch has delayed implementation of the GHC contract. MilMove and HomeSafe Connect must be fully compatible and integrated before TRANSCOM will begin awarding shipments under GHC.

48th Annual Dispatchers Convention

20 – 24 March. Ft. Lauderdale. Registration now open.

NEW MEMBER DEVELOPMENT/CORPORATE SPONSORSHIP

Momo Martinez & Les Wilson

Co-Chairmen

BOARD OF DIRECTORS REPORT

January 24, 2023

	2023	2023
Associates	26	30
Branch	19	19
Regular	188	177
TOTAL	233	226

New Members since last meeting:

Move and Care, LLC Charlotte

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT January 24, 2023

The next MRT Training Seminar will be late February. It will be via Zoom. We had one last week with almost 30 attendees. The next couple of seminars will be via Zoom. Krishna will have shoulder surgery next week and won't be able to travel for a couple of months.

Spent most of my time since the convention cleaning up the paperwork (and my office). I think I've finally gotten it straightened out. Still answering a lot of calls from the members about a variety of subjects.

Annual membership filling will be out before the end of the month. Have started the preliminary work and getting it. Invoices will be going out via email, unless a member requests a mailed copy.

Forms are doing okay. We did end up with more sales in 2023 than in 2022.

I've registered for the ATA/MSC Annual Conference in New Orleans March 3-6. Not sure what the numbers are going to be this year. They keep that number very quiet now.

I'll also be taking vacation March 14 and 15.